Mr. Warden: First number on the program will be for the Chief.

(Singing for about 10 minutes).

I been coming here for the last 30 years. And I'd like to say to people gathered like this, this is a good way. We are here for same purpose you know, and as I was talking this morning, talking that we like to live, just the same as anybody else. We like to have freedom. We like to live the way we want to. And I think the white people, until the Bill of Rights has given us--given all people to express themselves and we are Indian people. Last night they had a prayer service, members of the Native American Church. Their name was given by James Mooney, anthropologist, many years back and the old people accepted that name and it's seems that what we trying to do today-the American Church members. Seems like they want to uphold this church. They want to take care of it. Where the old people left off, they want to take care of it. And I will say this in behalf of my friend here, Boyce Timmons--I been down to Norman--been down there, and I've talked I know what kind of man he is. And I was glad to see him when he came here. I'm honored. I'm honored the Indian people. We like to have good friends among the white people and he's one of them. I just want to say that in behalf of and here's one of the chief's. Some of them are not present. I want you people to co-operate as a unit, to work together. That way, whatever we are going to do something must be accomplished. We like that kind of way of life, good way of life. We like to enjoy it as Creation God gave. I'm glad that Boyce Timmons is here. I know he's gonna work for us. I know that. I know what kind of man he is. He likes to go among the Indian people.